
NOTICE 
POSTPONED: GENERAL ELECTION  

 
By Court Order, Hualapai Court of Appeals 

 
The new date of the General Election is:  

 

Friday, June 28, 2024  
 
Where:  Multi-Purpose Building 
Time: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
On May 30, 2024, two days before the General Election, the Hualapai Court of 
Appeals (Justices April Olsen, Joe Keene, and Patty Fergeson) issued an Order 
requiring the Election Board to create a new, official ballot by adding one 
additional name as a candidate for Tribal Council Member.   
 
In accordance with the Court Order, the General Election for Chairman, Vice 
Chairman, and three Council Member positions is rescheduled to June 28, 2024.  
New, official ballots in compliance with the Court Order will be mailed to all 
adult members of the Tribe at their last known address as soon as possible.   
 
The lawsuit and Court Order involved the question of proof residency on the 
Reservation for at least 1-year immediately prior to the election, as well as the 
deadlines and process to submit documents to show residency.  The Election 
Board initially denied the applicant’s candidacy based on the documentation 
submitted. The Court of Appeals disagreed, and ordered the Election Board to 
prepare new ballots.   
 
For More Information Contact:  
Election Board, Hualapai Tribe, PO Box 120, Peach Springs, AZ 86434 
 
Email: elections@hualapai-nsn.gov  
Website: Hualapai Tribe, Election Board     Posted: 5/30/2024  
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